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Club Notes 

 

 
ƷMeetings of The St. Catharines & Area Aquarium Society, (S.C.A.A.S.), are held on the first Monday of each month at 

the Seafarersô and Teamstersô Union Hall, 70 St. David St. E., Thorold, ON. If the first Monday falls on a holiday, the 

meetings are held on the second Monday. 

ƷThere are no meetings in July and August. 

ƷThe society, established in 1958, is a non-profit educational organization, dedicated to the task of promoting interest in 

the breeding, raising, maintenance and study of tropical fish, both at the beginner and more advanced levels. 

ƷS.C.A.A.S. is a charter member of the Canadian Association of Aquarium Clubs Inc., (C.A.O.A.C.), www.caoac.ca 

and a member of the Federation of American Aquarium Societies, (F.A.A.S.), www.faas.info 

ƷMore news and information about S.C.A.A.S. can be found at our web site www.scaas.info and check us out on the 

new S.C.A.A.S. page at Facebook.com, thanks to Paul Paradis.  

 

The next meeting is on Monday, February 3, 2014 

This month weôll have a CAOAC program titled 

Starting a Planted Aquarium 

      Committees 
 

Breeder Awards 

Tom Bridges (905) 735-3352  

tp.bridges@sympatico.ca

 
Horticulture Awards 

Joe Krawchuk (905) 325-5562 

drummers_secret@hotmail.com 

Auction Coordinator 

Tom Bridges ï see above 

 
CAOAC representative 

Phil Barrett (905) 931-2044 

pbarrett@cogeco.ca 

 
Newsletter 

Position open 

 
Jar Show Coordinator & Judge 

Pat Shriner (905) 354-1367 

gpshriner@cogeco.ca 

 
Membership 

Pat Bridges ï see Tom above 

 
Refreshments 

Shawn & Shirley Markowski 

srogers33@cogeco.ca 

 
Library 

G.O. 

 
Press/Publicity 

Ken Brady (905) 935-4716 

kbrady2@cogeco.ca 

 
Webmasters 

Ken Brady and Roman Haljkevic 

Programs & Ways & Means 
Tom Hillier 

tom.hillier@hotmail.com 
  

 

         Executive 
 

President: Joe Krawchuk 

drummers_secret@hotmail.com 

(905) 680-0867 

 
1st Vice-President: John Verhage 

jpverhage@yahoo.com 
(905) 735-7776 

 
2nd Vice-President: Tom Hillier 

tom.hillier@hotmail.com 

(905) 227-5008 

 
Secretary: Tammy Pooley 

tamy333@hotmail.com  

 (905) 325-1622 

 
Treasurer: Roman Haljkevic 

romanhaljkevic@gmail.com 

(905) 227-7968 

 
óActingô Past President: Ken Brady 

kbrady2@cogeco.ca 

(905) 935-4716 

 
óHonoraryô Past President: Paul Paradis 

pparadis1@hotmail.com 

(905) 941-9867 
 

 

 

 

 

Membership Fees 
Family              $25 

Single Adult                20 

Junior (under 16)               10 

Student with card               10 

Senior (over 65)    10 

Senior couple (both over 65)  15 

 

 

    Upcoming Events 
March 15-16 - Calgary will be having its 

annual speaker weekend, jar show and 

auction at Montgomery Community Hall. 

Speakers confirmed are Mike Hellweg and 

Birger Kamprath. 

March 22 Hamilton & District Society 

Spring Auction and Show ï Waterdown 

March 29  Brant Aquarium Society 
Spring Annual Auction & Show.  

for more dates go to www.caoac.ca and 

click on óCalendarô. 

 

 

Jar Show - Fish of the Month 

     

    January       Anabantids                      

     February     Loaches & Sharks 

     March          Plants 

     April             Angels & Discus 

     May             Dwarf Cichlids 

     June             Goldfish & Koi 
 

óOpen Classô each month (your choice!) 

 

ADVERTISING in óThe SCATô 

 

Full Page $150 

Half Page   100 

Quarter Page     80 

Business Card    50

iness 
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Wh9Ω{ PRESIDENTIAL MESSAGE 
 

Greetings All! 
  
The New Year got off to a slow start for the club, courtesy of Mother Nature, who 
decided to bring a storm on the night of the first meeting of the new year.  Some 
members braved the weather to attend and overall, some great conversations were 
had. It was great to be able to spend some time talking with fellow-enthusiasts. 
  
IŜǊŜΩǎ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΦ The February 3rd meeting will 
feature a CAOAC film on the topic of planted aquariums.  As always, we will also have an auction and a jar show 
as well.  
  
[ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ even though the festive season has passed, there are still people in our very own 
community who are in need.  A friendly reminder that the St. Catharines & Area Aquarium Society collects 
canned goods and non-perishable food items for Community Care at each and every meeting.  
  
L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΗ 
All the best, 
Joe Krawchuk  

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

JAR SHOW RESULTS 
 

   NO ENTRIES FOR JANUARY 
 
  BRING YOUR ENTRIES IN FOR 
  THE FEBRUARY MEETING EH? 
  FISH OF THE MONTH: 
  LOACHES AND SHARKS 
  OPEN CLASS ς YOUR CHOICE!   
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In lieu of minutes . . . 
! ŦŜǿ ǿƻǊŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ΨŀŎǘƛƴƎΩ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ 

Just in case any of you are thinking about taking on 
this job, remember that it can be done in the 
warmth and comfort of your own home.  
Pat was sick, (flu/cold?), cold winter winds were 
howling and blowing snow around our house and 
the weather forecast was grim. I thought I could 
make it to Thorold but making it back down the 406 
in a storm after dark was too much of a risk. I 
volunteered to email our members and cancel the 
meeting but Tom Hillier wisely decided that it was 
ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘΦ IŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜΩŘ be there to let those 
that braved the storm in and he was as good as his 
word. 
LǘΩǎ Ƴȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǇŜƴǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ 
fish, followed by a short auction and went home 
earlier than usual. There was no program. The plan 
to get a CAOAC program fell through and I was 
prepared to fill in with an old slide program on fish 
ōǊŜŜŘƛƴƎΦ ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
warmth and etc. of my home. Sorry to have let you 
down.  
²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ΨŦǳƭƭ ƻŦ ōŜŀƴǎΩΣ tŀǘ 
and I were often invited to speak at other clubs. We 
put on programs for most of the clubs in Ontario as 
well as many in New York, Pennsylvania and Ohio. 
Even spoke at a couple of Conventions. It was good 
fun, we got to know some wonderful fish hobbyists 
and made some great memƻǊƛŜǎΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
recommend creating a talk/program to those of you 
who are serious about our beautiful hobby and 
ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ǘŜǊǊƛŦƛŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 
ǳǇ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀ ǊƻƻƳŦǳƭ ƻŦ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ƘƻōōȅƛǎǘǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have to be an expert. You just have to be willing to 
share your experiences with tropical fish, plants, 
equipment or whatever. Please give that some 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅǎ ƻŦ 
editorship.    Tom B . 
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Coldwater Corner 
by Dave EasingwoodéJan./2014 

 

Welcome! Happy New Year everyone 

from me and him. May all your 

wishes/fishes be little ones. 

 
Winter Weather  
Iôm starting to write this on Dec. 22

nd
 because the weather this last 

week has been a test for all us pond keepers. We had severe snow at 

the beginning of the week and óBy Gum it were Cold!ô -15хC at 

night and still snowing on and off for three days. A good test for the pond heaters, they did all function properly 

but at 300W each I sometimes wonder how much it is costing me. Then came a thaw and the freezing rain. That 

covered all the branches around my ponds with ice and the heater was unplugged. The top pond waterfall started 

working again on its own so I know Iôm getting some surface inter-action as a substitute for a de-icer. I noticed Big 

Alôs sell a 100W pond de-icer for $70.00 so I may buy one to save electricity costs. Maybe they will include the 

de-icer in the Big Alôs Boxing Day Sale, always worth going to see and great bargains. Last year at the 

Mississauga store I bought a 50 gallon Bow Aquarium for $75 óas-isô, it now is the centerpiece of my fish house 

and contains my best female 2 yr. old Bristol Shubunkin with 10 of her babies which are 3cm long and showing 

some nice shape and colour. 

Jan. 22
nd
, itôs been a very cold start to the New Year, temperatures well below freezing day and night, I struggle to 

keep my fish house at 9хC, the fish have slowed down and are having a winter rest. I went to Big Alôs Boxing Day 
Sale and bought a little Ryukin, a twin tail goldfish variety I have always wanted to keep. They are a deep bodied 

fish, similar to a Fantail, but with a hump behind their head. They are a ónewerô goldfish and currently there are no 

show standards for them in the UK. A committee is deciding what the standard should be. So there is opportunity 

to be part of that process with input and results from line breeding.  

Ryukin Goldfish 
Coming out of Big Alôs I noticed a Chinese Mall next door so I went for a walk and there were two Aquatic Shops 

in the Mall!! One had a tank of mature Ryukins!!!, about 8, they were fist size and good examples of the breed, it 

was my lucky day. I bought one female, $50 (a lot of money for me) but worth it, she makes quite a show in a 30 

gallon inside tank. I chose her because she has good deep body shape, has symmetrical red and white markings and 

a ópronounced bumpô behind her head. It has created an exciting new interest for me in my goldfish keeping so Iôm 

glad I walked over to the Mall. Pictures of typical adult Ryukins are below. 

I now have an interest in, and keep, a singletail (my Bristols) and twintail (Ryukin) variety of goldfish. I would be 

interested to know if any other members have Ryukins or know of people who keep and breed them, I will be 

looking for a good male soon to try and breed in the Spring of 2014, but for the moment a good start to the New 

Year.     

My Frozen Pond 
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https://www.amazonascustomerservice.com/subscribe/index2.php?tracking_code=Q12B87
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http://www.reef2rainforest.com/

